
 

 

Caseville Township Board Meeting  
June 1, 2020 
 
Meeting called to order at 4:00 p.m. by Ben Willenberg.  
 
Present:  Ben Willenberg, Michelle Stirrett, Vicki Dufty, Laurie Marrocco and Jerry Platko.  
 
No citizens were present.  
 
Motion by Stirrett second by Dufty to approve the agenda, the May 4, 2020 Board minutes, Treasurer’s 
Report and invoices in the amount of $60,108.49.  Motion carried.  
 
No Public Comments on agenda items.  
 
Committee Reports: No formal minutes 
 Harbor Commission - applied for DNR grant to replace gas dock and equipment.  
 Fire Association - Marine patrol can get gas from Harbor to handle emergencies.  
 
Lawnmower Purchase:  Willenberg reported that the lawnmower purchased was $389 more than 
anticipated because it is a 54 inch.  The quoted 48-inch blade mower was a special order and wouldn’t 
be available until July.  He has repaired the old mower and will store it on the Township property.  
Dufty’s Lawn Care has been contracted to cut the front of the property excluding the back side of the 
ditch and the 3 acres intended for the Township Hall at a cost of $3,000.  They will cut the remainder of 
the property for an additional $2,000.  Consensus was to have them maintain the front of the property, 
and to have the back part (beyond the ditch) groomed as needed.   
 
Office Re-opening 
 
Discussion was held on staffing the office full time beginning June 1.  The building will remain locked 
and employees will be available by appointment. Use of the drop boxes will be encouraged.   A policy 
for COVID compliance will be developed.   
 
Building Inspector Report given.  
 
Supervisor Update: (1) Willenberg stated that he has been doing the ordinance enforcement and 
would like to get someone to do enforcement. Motion by Marrocco second by Willenberg to hire Tom 
Tolles to enforce nuisance ordinances (from April through October) at a salary of $3,500.  Motion 
carried.  
 
Sign Replacement:  The LED sign in front of the building is in need of replacement at a cost of 
$25,500.  Originally the cost was split between the City, School and Township.  Discussion was held on 
the costs, benefit and placement of the sign.  Motion by Platko second by Marrocco to not support the 
purchase of a new LED sign.  Motion carried.  
 
Consensus was to place a port a john at the basketball courts this summer.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 4:55 p.m. 
 
 
 
Michelle Stirrett    Ben Willenberg 
Caseville Township Clerk   Caseville Township Supervisor 
 



 

 

 
 
 


